MEMORANDUM


	TO:	Cape Elizabeth Town Council
	FROM:	Patty Grennon, Ordinance Committee Chair
	DATE:	January 20, 2017
	SUBJECT:	Shooting Range Ordinance Referral

[bookmark: _GoBack]At the January 17, 2017 Ordinance Committee meeting, the Ordinance Committee discussed a left-over item from last year regarding technical revisions to the Shooting Range Ordinance. There are no major changes suggested as part of this review, such as eliminating the ordinance. The Ordinance Committee contemplated minor adjustments that are typically identified after an ordinance is used in a "real-world" application.

The Town Council discussed the Shooting Range Ordinance at a workshop last summer. That discussion included changing the composition of the Firing Range Committee (which has been completed as part of the Board and Committee Ordinance work) and other minor adjustments. Although there have been Town Council workshop discussions, references in Ordinance Committee minutes and an email from the Town Manager, there is no formal direction from the Town Council.

I request that the Town Council refer to the Ordinance Committee a review of the Shooting Range Ordinance for technical revisions. This would include authorizing the Ordinance Committee to request comments from staff and others on the mechanics of how the ordinance worked when used to review an application. The Ordinance Committee would then evaluate those comments and decide if minor amendments to the Shooting Range Ordinance should be recommended to the Town Council. The Ordinance Committee should not include major changes in this package, such as a recommendation to eliminate the Shooting Range Ordinance. 
